
February 23 2011          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:   Mayor & Council 
Fr: Colleen Neil, Recreation Manager 

Re:   Summer Students for The Castle of Learning & Discovery 
Children’s Centre 

 
Recommendation: 
That Council approves the hiring of two (2) summer students for 2011 for The Castle of 
Learning and Discovery Children’s Centre, with one student being hired for 10 weeks 

and the other being hired for 17 weeks.   

 

Background: 
The Castle of Learning and Discovery Children’s Centre is requesting the hiring of two 
summer students to assist in the planning and delivery of their day camp programs 

that are offered for school age children through the summer as well as holidy coverage. 
This program is a well established program that has proven to be successful both for 

children and for the day care.  

 

Budget: 
Funding for the summer student positions has been included in the Operating Budget 

for the City of Kenora – Day Care pending approval. 
Funding in the past has been augmented by HRDC grants available to the city.  

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Human Resources Manager 

Day Care  
Recreation Services Manager 

 
 

 


